Guthrie Township
Hubbard County Minnesota
Monthly Board Meeting Minutes
  December 14, 2021 
The Guthrie Town Board held its regular monthly meeting at the Town Hall on December 14th, 2021. In attendance Amanda Lofthus (Chair), Roger Corson (Supervisor), Michael Schmidt (Supervisor), Rebecca Theis (Treasurer) and Amanda Fallgren (Clerk). The meeting was called to order at 8:00 PM and was opened with the pledge. 
The Clerk read the minutes of the November monthly meeting as submitted by Amanda Fallgren. The minutes were approved as read.
The Treasurer provided the Treasurer’s report. Treasurer’s report approved as read. Clerk and Treasurer’s books agree. 
OLD BUSINESS:
Mike Schmidt went and assessed 420th along with taking pictures. Pictures were reviewed and discussed. Pictures are filed at the townhall for future reference.
Mike also reported that David Corson worked on the double-ditch on Roxbury, but may need more work in the spring (ie: dirt removal).

Mike will connect with Tony Collyard in regards to researching further on who to contact for correcting the steep hill on 440th.

Amanda Lofthus talked to Steve Fenske, Township Attorney on November 19th. Steve suggested that we connect with a land attorney for further advice. Amanda Lofthus will work on getting in contact with one from the list that Steve provided. 


NEW BUSINESS:
Amanda Fallgren received a call from Lynn Scholler on 440th, with concerns that plowing wasn’t done all the way to the end of the road. Roger Corson contacted Gladen’s about this and Les informed Roger that the plows were just getting started, and that it appeared the plowing that was done was done by a resident of the road.
Mike Schmidt received a notice from Kevin Lindstrom at Beltrami Electric asking permission to bore one 2” pipe under 420th St  2121’ east of 255th Ave. Guthrie Township is fine with this. 
The Next Regular Meeting will be held on January 11, 2022 at 8:00 P.M. 
A motion to pay bills and to adjourn the meeting was made by Roger Corson and Mike Schmidt seconded the motion.
Submitted by: Amanda Fallgren– Clerk 1/11/2022

